MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL
December 6, 2010
City of Richardson, Texas

A Regular Meeting of the City Council was held at 7:30 p.m., Monday, December 6, 2010 with a
quorum of said Council present, to-wit:

Gary Slagel Mayor
Bob Townsend Mayor Pro Tem
Mark Solomon Council member
John Murphy Council member
Bob Macy Council member
Steve Mitchell Council member
Amir Omar Council member
City staff present:
Bill Keffler City Manager
Dan Johnson Deputy City Manager
Michelle Thames Assistant City Manager Administrative Services
David Morgan Assistant City Manager Community Services
Cliff Miller Assistant City Manager Development Services
EA Hoppe Assistant to the City Manager
Pamela Schmidt City Secretary
Peter G. Smith City Attorney
Monica Heid Community Projects Manager

Mayor Slagel called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

e Rescheduled Public Hearing and consideration of Ordinance No. 3800, on first
reading, adopting and imposing a moratorium pursuant to Section 212.1352 of the Texas
Local Government Code on commercial property development in the area known as the
West Spring Valley Road Corridor, generally described as approximately 188 acres
bounded on the west by the east right-of-way line of Coit Road; on the south by the north
right-of-way line of West Spring Valley Road; on the east by the west right-of-way line of
US 75/Central Expressway; and on the north by: the south right-of-way line of Dumont
Drive to its intersection with the alley east of Nottingham Drive; the south boundary of
Richardson Heights #2; a portion of the east and south boundaries of Richardson
Heights #5; the south boundaries of Centre Court Place, Richardson Heights #11 and
Richardson Heights #7, Section 5; the south and west boundaries of Richardson Heights
#7, Section 4; a portion of the west boundary of Richardson Heights #7, Section 3, to its
intersection with Colfax Drive; the south boundary of Shadow Oaks; the south boundary
of an unplatted parcel on the west side of Dublin Drive west of Shadow Oaks; and the
south boundary of Northwood Estates.

Mr. Keffler referred to the Council’'s work over the past 1%z years to develop a reinvestment
strategy for the West Spring Valley Corridor. He noted the recently received study results and
implementation strategy. He asked Monica Heid, Community Projects Manager, to further brief
the Council.






